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Praise the Lord for His goodness and faithfulness.
Nahum 1:7, “The LORD is good, a strong hold in
the day of trouble; and he knoweth them that trust in
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Him.

The first half of 2021 continued the challenges of
adjusting both personally and ministry wise. The
children’s school schedule was put on a rotation
system with at least one child at school and another
at home each day. There are also areas of regular
ministry that are still restricted, but the Lord
continues to work through the doors that are open.
He has provided so that the food distribution
ministry can continue, and we look forward to using
this opportunity to be a witness for the Lord in these
homes. In our last letter I mentioned an elderly
gentleman who started to attend services through
the food distribution ministry. In February he made
the decision to receive the Lord Jesus Christ as
Savior. Praise the Lord for His working and for
those He has used to partner with us in this ministry.

Another point of praise is the salvation of a young
lady who has been attending Solid Rock Baptist
Church from the time we have been here. During
the month of April, after a Sunday morning service,
she confessed that she needed to be saved and she
prayed to receive the Lord as Savior. Praise the
Lord for being longsuffering and patient in drawing
souls to Him. Please remember these two in prayer
that they would continue in the Lord.

Together with this, the believers at Solid Rock
continue to be faithful to the ministry of the Lord.
Even though there has not been as much opportunity
to fellowship together, they continue to grow
together in the grace and knowledge of the Lord.

Presently we are not able to go out as a church
group to evangelize but we encourage each other to
use the opportunities which the Lord gives in our
daily lives to be a witness and a correct
representative for Him.

As it has been for the past ten years, June is our
Missions Month. Because of the present pandemic,
much attention has been given to the economic
crisis which has resulted, but we cannot allow this
to take our focus away from the mandate given to us
by our Lord. Our theme this year is “Renewing our
Focus for Missions™. We are praying that the Lord
stirs our hearts afresh to continue doing our part in
this great work of taking the Gospel into all the
world.

Once again we thank you for your thoughts, prayers
and support for us and the ministry here in St.
Lucia. We praise the Lord for you and your
willingness to partner with us in this part of the
harvest field. May the Lord continue to bless and
use you for His glory.

Prayer Requests:

-Salvation of souls in village of Belle Vue

-Spiritual growth of believers

-Men available to be used in the ministry

-Food distribution ministry

-Land and or building for the church.

-Approval of application for incorporation of the church.
-Body repairs to personal vehicle (US$1,500)
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